

Stanhope Board of Health March 8, 2023

APR 1 4 2023



Pledge of Allegiance

President T. Romano called the meeting of the Board of Health to order at 7:00 p.m. <u>Open Public Meeting Act 1030</u> statement was read as required by law.

President Thomas Romano administered the Oath of Office to new member Carmen Pico.

Members present: P. Zeliff-Murphy, C. Pico, R. Maio, D. Kuncken, T. Romano, and M. McNeilly

Citizens to be Heard

Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, President T. Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

Minutes of February 8, 2023 meeting were accepted on a motion by R. Maio and seconded by D. Kuncken. C. Pico: abstained. Rest in favor. Motion carried.

Reports

Sanitarian:

No report received.

Animal Control Officer:

No report received. T. Romano reported that the Administrators from the other towns involved in the contract have complaints about the reports

Secretary:

Working on OPRA request.

Motion by D. Kuncken and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to accept the reports. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Correspondence

2-14-2023

Ellen Horak

re: Resolution appointing Carmen Pica to the Board.

2-27-2023

NJDEP

re: SHS Discharge Notification - 66 Main St

Motion by R. Maio and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy to accept the correspondence. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Old Business

Rabies Clinic- ordered 2 boxes of syringes from Dr Carlos. Will make arrangements to get vaccines before next meeting so we can fill out certificates after our meeting.

New Business

R. Maio asked if it was a health issue if home owner lets their yard go natural. We have delt with poison ivy on private property. Discussed checking with Zoning.

Bills

No bills

Citizens to be Heard

Seeing no one from the public wishing to speak, President T. Romano closed the public portion of the meeting.

Since there was no further business to transact, the members voted to adjourn 7:17 p.m. Motion by D. Kuncken and seconded by P. Zeliff-Murphy. Motion carried by unanimous vote of those present.

Respectfully submitted,

Monique McNeilly, Board of Health Secretary